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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 
Troop 243 Outings & Activities – December begins with an off site Geocaching trip and continues with attending Mass at St. Barnabas and some Wilderness Survival preparation during a short patrol meeting. This will get our scouts ready for the wilderness survival camp out during which they will have to build their own enclosure from materials they find in nature and spend the night in it.   Our Pope Pius XII participants will sit for their Board of Review December 6th at 7:00 at the Scout Center.  Sometime during the week of December 13, we will have our annual Christmas party.  Scout and adult leadership meetings are both cancelled for December.  December will wrap up with Crew 243 holding a Court of Honor to d=celebrate the achievements of our Venture Crew!
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

December 1, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting  - Off site for Geocaching

December 8, 7:00 PM – Mass then Patrol Meeting –Wilderness Survival training
Week of December 13, 7:00 PM – Troop Christmas party
December 22 and 29 – No troop meetings

December 29  - Venture Crew Court of Honor

Seabase - Coral Reef Sailing, 2011 – Every summer Troop 243 goes on a high adventure trip.  Next summer, our destination is the BSA Seabase, in the Florida Keys.  Our Scuba trip is full, but we still have room for adults and scouts in the coral reef sailing and snorkeling adventure.  Please contact Frank Hulsman (frankhulsman@yahoo.com or 298-5340) if you are interested.
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Shooting Sports Weekend – Many say that the S in scout means safety.  Safety was the key word the weekend of November 6th when Troop and Crew 243 took a trip to Jefferson County Sportsmen’s Club, camped out and learned about safe shooting sports.  We learned how to handle a shotgun, rifle and in the case of the crew, a pistol safely.  Some first timers surprised themselves.  One scout won the prize for determination as he stepped up to the shotgun range repeatedly in order to earn the shotgun merit badge.  We were all a little concerned about Zach Sheehy’s arm when Saturday was through but very proud of him.  If we’d been sitting down, we’d have stood up and given him a standing ovation.  Everyone owes a big thank you to Mr. Barr who made arrangements for the facility; Mr. Kennedy who purchased the clay pigeons and ammo and Mr. Crush who made a special rather long trip out to pick up some ammo for the Crew to use in his pistols.
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Court of Honor – The number of advancements and merit badges awarded at the November Court of Honor were impressive.  Among other things, these 3 scouts, Nick Sohan, Justin Roberts and Simon Michalak advanced to the rank of 1st Class.  This is when a scout has finally learned all of the basic scout skills and it ready to lead the troop and help other boys reach this level.   Other awards earned this past quarter included 29 merit badges and 6 additional rank advancements. 
Creasy Mahan Letter of Thanks – We received a very nice thank you note from the Creasy Mahan Nature Preserve thanking us for giving them such a great supply of paper products.  Tavia Cathcart who is the Executive Director signed the note.  Pat yourselves on the back as a troop to be proud of!
Troop Leadership meetings – There are no scout or adult leadership meetings in December.

New Bus! - Troop 243 has a newer, smaller, more comfortable bus, for use on high adventure trips, and for other times, when it is needed.  On Friday, we drove over to a small city near Ashland to look the bus over.  It had a few minor problems but all are repairable and the seller agreed to lower the price.  We purchased the bus, drove it back to Louisville, and took it straight into our bus maintenance company, to have the repairs made.

Our goal was to raise $6,000.  We are pleased to report that thanks to many generous donors, we exceeded this goal.  In fact, pledges exceeded $7,000, with over $6,000 already received.  Enough money was donated that we will be able to purchase the bus, have the repairs made, purchase two new tires for the front, and install some storage racks for gear.  Everyone's generosity is amazing.  The group going to Seabase this summer is going to benefit tremendously.  We expect this bus will pay dividends for many years to come.  If you want to see pictures of the bus, look here:

http://www.troop243.com/page.php?page=fordbus
Of the amount pledged, families with active scouts in the troop pledged 52% while families of Troop 243 alumni pledged 48%!  Seventy-Five percent of the pledged funds have already been received.   
Flower Sale - Our next flower sale will be held on Saturday April 30, 2011.  Jerry Zimmerer once again is leading our efforts, and like the past, will need the help of many volunteers.  Jerry is putting the leadership team in place right now.  If you can help with the sale, please contact Jerry at:  jerry@dsneal.com, letting him know.  
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership, but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our busses is paid by the Friends of Troop 243.  Friends of Troop 243 is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function please stop him and ask him for one or both of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  

Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary







Pictured above is the recipient of the Mark Zimmerer Award, Joseph Wuertz.  In the picture from L to R are Frank Hulsman, Jerry Zimmerer, Joseph, Regina Zimmerer and Linda Wuertz.








